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MESSAGE FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

Lisa and I just returned from the USA Canada Forum held in Grand Rapids, Michigan.  We were first timers to the Forum, 
but this won’t be our last.  For those of you who have never attended this Forum I would highly recommend that you to 
go.  There were 90 seminars to choose from ranging from Putting the “Fun” in fundraising to Lions University 
seminars.  Our First Vice District Governor; Kerry McKnight graduated from the Lions University with his Bachelors on 
Friday evening.  Be sure to congratulate VDG Kerry on his accomplishment.  Our Second Vice District Governor, Dennis 
Cope also attended with us.  Be sure to see our Facebook page “District 14-C Lions Clubs” for pictures from this 
event.   It would be great to have the District with the most people attending the Forum in 2016 which will be held in 
Omaha, Nebraska.  If we get enough participants who would attend we may be able to get a Bus to make the event 
more affordable.  If this is something you would be interested in, please call me at 717-870-6678 or shoot me an email 
at jgriffiejr47@gmail.com. 

I have begun my club visits and they are going very well.  VDG Kerry and VDG Dennis are also participating in many of 
these visits with me so that they get to know our Lions prior to them becoming   District Governor.   We are all very 
excited about how we as a District can better serve our communities.  We are also starting to think about our District 
Convention this spring.  I am hoping that we will be able to offer several seminars that everyone will find useful.  I would 
love to hear from anyone who has ideas as to what you would like to see at this year’s District Convention.  Spring will 
be here before we know it!  We would welcome your thoughts and your help if you would like to be part of this 
Committee.   

While attending the Forum, I attended a Seminar on “How does your Lions Club serve”?   Participants were asked what 
is your clubs best Service project.  I had to think for a minute.  My club does many fundraisers and makes donations to 
many organizations within our community; however, we do very little “service” type projects.  What about your 
clubs?  Are your serving your community or just writing checks for donations?  I would like all of our clubs to be thinking 
about how we can “serve” others and not just raise money.  Let’s make a difference and show our communities what we 
do.  The one service project that my club does is adopting a family at Christmas time.  Our local Rescue Mission provides  
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MESSAGE FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR (cont’d from pg 1) 

a family that is a number along with a list of family member’s ages and ideas of gifts they would like to receive from  
Santa.   I feel very good about helping out these families, in fact we received a letter from Family 73 last year thanking us 
for providing a Christmas for them.  Other ways we may be able to help our elderly or disabled neighbors this fall  by 
raking leaves or clearing out gardens, or  by holding  a blood drive to be able to save someone’s life or by holding a food 
drive to feed the hungry.  Let’s serve others together to show our communities who we are and what the Lions do!  Get 
your families and friends involved in your service projects, ask them to join in the fun and you may gain another member 
or two.   

Yours in Lionism, 

DG John 

Thanks!! 
John Griffie 
District Governor 14C 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE FIRST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Lions, Lionesses, & Leos in 14C, 

It’s very difficult for me to write my message this month, but I’m determined to do it in tribute to my best friend, Lion 
Mike. He passed away in September after an 18 month battle with Leukemia leaving his wife and 3 young children. 

Our motto “We Serve” was not limited to just Lions for him. It also pertained to his involvement as a Boy Scout leader 
and mentor of Eagle Scouts, devotion to his church, and volunteering in his community, going so far as to hold a public 
office for many years. 

He had plans that will not be fulfilled. The trip with our wives to the 2017 Lions Convention in Chicago by train is one 
which will not happen. Like any good Lion, Mike was always thinking ahead. I’ll still be waiting for his morning phone call 
every week, “Do you have time to go for breakfast this morning? Can you pick me up, I’m too weak to drive?” 

I’m sure every club in District 14C probably has at least one “Lion Mike”, perhaps more. But when they are no longer 
with us, it certainly leaves a void that's not easily filled and will most definitely be missed by all. 

Yours in Lionism, 
1VDG Kerry McKnight 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE 2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos, 

Service!  That’s what Lions are all about.  The importance of service was a predominant theme at the recent USA/Canada 
Forum.  As District Governor John mentioned above, he and his wife, Vice District Governor Kerry and his wife, and I 
attended this year’s forum.  In the next several newsletters, I would like to elaborate on the importance of service to our 
clubs. 

Obviously, service is important because of the people in our communities who benefit from our efforts.  But service is 
also vital to the health of our clubs.  Service is a magnet that can attract new members, particularly younger members, 
when the service addresses a vital and recognized need in the community.  As one of the speakers at the Forum stated, 
“Young people are looking to join a cause, not a club.”   

Lions Clubs’ service projects need to be causes – projects that have high impact and high visibility.  These projects must 
address a significant need that would go unattended were it not for the Lions.  Each club should have a “Signature 
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MESSAGE FROM THE 2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR (Cont’d from pg. 2) 

Service Project” that defines the club, makes it recognizable to the community, and requires the involvement of all its 
members.  Younger men and women are drawn to these types of projects, willing to help with these projects, and more 
likely to become members as a result of their involvement. 

So I ask you:  Does your club have a cause – a “Signature Service Project” - not a signature fundraiser (which is 
important, too), but a service project that has high impact, high visibility, high recognition as a Lions event, and high 
participation by members and other volunteers?  If not, I challenge your club to begin looking for such an opportunity; 
and I assure you that such a need exists in your community.  I also assure you that your District Governor and Vice 
District Governors are ready and willing to assist you in your efforts to identify and develop such a project. 

Yours in SERVICE, 

Dennis Cope 
2nd Vice District Governor 
dennis.cope@icloud.com 
717-357-3142 
 

THE PENNSYLVANIA LIONS HEARING RESEARCH FOUNDATION 

CAN YOU HEAR ME NOW??? 

      

ONE PERSONS BEHAVIOR 
 

WITH HEARING LOSS        AFTER GETTING HELP  
     

WALKS WITH A SHUFFLE       WALKS CONFIDENTLY    
SITS IN A CORNER         LAUGHS & JOKES 
STANDS BENT OVER        ENJOYS CHILDREN 

 

CONTINUE TO COLLECT USED HEARING AIDS 
RAYMOND C. ROSNICK (Chair) 
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PENNSYLVANIA LIONS  
HEARING RESEARCH FOUNDATION, Inc.  

EXECUTIVE OFFICE - 605 Madison Avenue, Warren, Pennsylvania 16365  

            Telephone (814) 723-6966       E-mail: johnrcrone@cs.com  

 

 

 

 

Chairman:  

John R. Crone  
605 Madison Avenue  
Warren, PA 16365  
(814) 723-6966  
 

Vice Chairman:  

Dr. John R. Gump  
249 Brooks Drive  
Beaver Falls, PA 15010  
(724) 846-3504 
  

Secretary:  

Raymond C. Rosnick  
107 S. Walnut Street  
Mechanicsburg, PA 17055  
(717) 766-0195  
 

Treasurer:  

David Stapler 
808 Stackstown Road  
Bainbridge, PA 17502  
(717) 426-2559  
 

Executive Committee:  

John R. Crone, P.D.G.  
Dr. John T. Gump  
Wilbert L. Hite, P.D.G.  
Linda K. Rose, P.D.G.  
Eleanor Reuter, P.D.G.  
Raymond C. Rosnick    
David Stapler 

All monies should be  
mailed to:  

Pennsylvania Lions  
Hearing Research Fdtn.  
P.O. Box 523  
Bainbridge, PA 17502  

 

2015-2016 PROJECTS FUNDED BY THE 
PA LIONS HEARING RESEARCH FOUNDATION 

 

GA -3501; "Cortical Processing of Communication Sounds in Realistic Listening    
Conditions"--Srivastsun Sadagopan, Ph.D.--University of Pittsburgh--$10,000.    
Unfortunately, listeners with hearing loss have increasing difficulty understanding    
speech as background noise levels increase. A guinea pig is employed .using the    
ten discrete vocalizations this species makes as test signals, to ascertain unique    
patterns of auditory cortex neuron activity, and how this activity deteriorates in the    
presence of a noisy background. Thus, this has very practical and clinical    
implications with aging in the hearing of people. 
 

GA -3504: "Impact of Deafness Mutations in MYO3A on the Inner Ear Hair Cell Stereocilia "-
Christopher M. Yengo, Pi1.D.-The Pennsylvania State University, College of Medicine --
$20,000. The stereocilia of the inner ear cells is the sensory part of the living cells that 
convert sound wave-induced mechanical stimuli into electrical signals. The maintenance of 
stereocilia ultrastructure throughout a lifetime is crucial for    
maintaining functional hearing. Disruption of the MYO3A gene causes stereocilia 
degeneration and delayed onset human deafness. The researchers will perform a complete 
analysis of the impact of deafness associated with MYO3A 
 

GA -3506; "Glutamate Signaling by Outer Hair Cells: Cochlear Integrity and    
Tinnitus" -Rebecca P. Seal, Ph.D., University of Pittsburgh --$20,000.    
The investigators have developed a mouse model where the outer hair cells no longer 
release glutamate rendering them to be dysfunctional. However, the majority of hearing is 
carried by the inner hair cells and thus hearing testing should be preserved. The investigators 
have an established model for identifying tinnitus. Through this study they will see if lack of 
glutamine release causes tinnitus alone or if it can be modified with their model of noise 
induced hearing loss and tinnitus. 
 
District 14-C has always been a leader in contributions to Hearing Research. Without your 
continuous, loyal support along with the Lions and lionesses of Pennsylvania, the above 
Research Projects would not be possible. THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU!!!!!! 
Pennsylvania Lions Hearing Research Foundation Inc.  

 
Raymond C, Rosnick (Secretary)  
PDG Noah Krout (Board of Directors) 

 

 
 
 
 
A copy of the Foundation's official registration and financial information may be obtained from the Pennsylvania  
Department of State by calling toll free, within Pennsylvania 1-800-732-0999. Registration does not imply endorsement.  
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Note - Registration is free and should be made by October 9th.  Pennsylvania Lions Sight Conservation and Eye Research 
Foundation articles submitted by PDG Shirley A. Starner, District Chairperson PLSCERF. 
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DECEASED MEMBERS 

Member Club 

M EDWARD SHUE DALLASTOWN LIONS 

T MICHAEL JACKSON NEW FREEDOM LIONS 

HOWARD W CLARKE SHILOH LIONS 

HARRY H HOKE JR YORK NEW SALEM LIONS 

FRANK C MYERS YORK SPRINGS LIONS 

WILLIAM SHRYOCK YORK TOWNSHIP LIONS 

NEW MEMBERS 
 

Member Club Sponsor 

DONALD HOWARD MASON + DIXON LIONS IRWIN WELKER 

DENISE GEMBUSIA MOUNT HOLLY SPRINGS LIONS ROBERT ROBINSON 

RICHARD E WALKER PLAINFIELD LIONS MICHAEL NERICCIO 

ROBIN L WALKER PLAINFIELD LIONS  

WADE A WITT SUSQUEHANNA LIONS RICHARD BOLDING 

 

DIRECTORY CHANGES OCTOBER, 2015 

Page 48 – change Jacksonville Lions meeting date from the 2nd Monday to the 4th Tuesday. 
Page 55 – change New Oxford Lion President Mary Rohrbaugh telephone number to:  717-630-9947 
Page 56 – change 
Page 62 – change Weigelstown Lions Meeting Location to Wyndham Garden Hotel, 2000 Loucks Road, York 

 
UPCOMING LION EVENTS 

Mo. Day Event Location Contact Information 
Oct 17 Mason Dixon 85th 

Anniversary 
Delta Pizza 

533 Main St., Delta 
Virginia Buckingham 

Tel: (717) 456-7276 

 
Oct 17 Pa Lions Sight Conservation 

and Eye Research Foundation 
Penn State/Hershey 

Medical Center 
Michelle Davis at Ph: 717-531-8783 
or Email: ddavis4@hmc.psu.edu 

 Oct 24 York New Salem Chicken BBQ N. Main St across from 
Subway 

C R Lloyd ph: 717-792-2367 

Email: crll@verizon.net 

Oct  

Nov 

30    

1 

State Council Meeting Holiday Inn 
Harrisburg/Hershey  

604 Station Rd. 
Grantville 

State Office- Ph: 717-564-2586 

Nov 21 Cabinet Meeting York Springs Fire Hall 
400 Main St., York Springs 

Club Secretary 
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BEACON LODGE - AUGUST 15, 2015 

BEACON LODGE HAS JUST FINISHED A VERY SUCCESSFUL CAMPING SEASON.  WE HAD A TOTAL OF 464 
CAMPERS, 377 ADULTS AND 87 CHILDREN.   

THIS YEAR "PROJECT NEW HOPE WAS STARTED. THIS PROGRAM IS FOR THE WOUNDED VETERANS OF 
PENNSYLVANIA. “NO MATTER WHICH ERA A SOLDIER SERVED, ALL PA DISABLED VETERANS AND THEIR FAMILIES ARE 
WELCOME.  WE HAD A TOTAL OF 68 VETERANS AND THEIR FAMILILES IN ATTENDANCE AT TWO 4 DAY CAMPING 
SESSIONS.  THERE WAS NO CHARGE TO THE VETERANS AND THEIR FAMILIES.  ALL EXPENSES WERE PAID BY INDIVIDUAL 
AND CORPORATE DONATIONS.  PROJECT NEW HOPE IS SUPPORTED BY THE "PA WOUNDED WARRIORS, INC. AND NOT 
AFFILICATED WITH "THE WOUNDED WARRIORS" PROGRAM YOU SEE BEING PROMOTED ON TV AND ASKING FOR 
DONATIONS. 

THE 2016 WISH LIST WILL BE PUBLISHED VERY SOON.  A COPY WILL BE PLACED IN THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S 
NEWSLETTER.  PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT THIS PROGRAM.  THE LIONS AND LIONESS CLUBS COLLECT THE ITEMS, 
AND LOUANNA AND I WILL TAKE THEM TO BEACON LODGE. 

PA LIONS APPRECIATION DAY WAS A GREAT SUCCESS, CHICKEN BBQ, RUBBER DUCK RACE (SORRY, NO 
WINNERS), PROGRAM BY THE CAMPERS, WHO ALWAYS DO A GREAT JOB.  THEY COME IN ON A SATURDAY AND HAVE 
AUDITIONS THAT EVENING FOR THE PROGRAM ON SUNDAY.  PLEASE TRY TO ATTEND THE 2016 "PLAD" ON JULY 17, 
2016.  INFORMATION WILL BE IN THE DG'S NEWSLETTER. 

UPDATE ON THE APPEARANCE AND UPDATING OF THE CAMP.  NEW MINIATURE GOLF, LOCATED AT THE UPPER 
END OF THE CHILDREN'S VILLAGE.  IT WAS HUGE SUCCESS.  NEW METAL ROOFS ON THE 2 BOWLING ALLEYS, TROUT 
POND STOCKED WITH 500 TROUT, AUTOMATIC OPENING DOORS ON THE ADULT VILLAGE DINING HALL.  THREE GAS 
POWERED GOLF CARTS REPLACED THE "OLD" BATTERY POWERED ONES WHICH DIED OF OLD AGE. 

THE BEACON LODGE WORK WEEKEND IS TENATIVELY PLANNED FOR APRIL 8, 9 AND 1O, 2016.  INFORMATION 
WILL AGAIN BE POSTED IN THE DG'S NEWSLETTER.  THIS IS A WEEKEND OF HARD WORK, FUN FOOD AND FELLOWSHIP.  
WE WILL BE GETTING THE CAMP READY FOR THE 2016 SEASON. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF BEACON LODGE, WITHOUT THE SUPPORT OF YOU AND LIONS AND LIONESS 
LIKE YOU THE CAMP WOULD NOT EXIST.  IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN HAVING A PROGRAM PLEASE CONTACT 
LION/LIONESS LOUANNA, OR MYSELF FOR SCHEDULING A DATE. 

REMEMBER, BEACON LODGE IS YOUR CAMP.    Submitted by PDG Larry Bare 
 

BEACON LODGE "500 Club" 

BEACON LODGE THANKS YOU AND I PERSONALLY THANK YOU FOR THE GREAT RESPONSE TO BEACON LODGE 
FOR THE 2014-2015 CLUB YEAR. 

ON MY REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR THE "500 CLUB", I WAS ABLE TO SEND $5,360.05 TO BEACON LODGE.  
I ALSO RECEIVED $3,030.00 IN OTHER DONATIONS, INCLUDING $750.00 FOR THE "WISH LIST". THE RESPONSE TO THE 
WISH LIST WAS GREATLY APPRECIATED.  TOTAL DONATIONS FOR THE CAMP WAS $8,390.00.  THIS DOES NOT INCLUDE 
DONATIONS SENT DIRECTLY TO THE CAMP.   

I WILL BE MAILING REQUEST FOR "500 CLUB" CARDS BEFORE THE END OF THE MONTH.  AFTER TODAY I WILL 
HAVE THE NAMES AND ADDRESSES OF THE NEW CLUB SECRETARIES.  THIS MONEY GOES TO THE MAINTENANCE OF THE 
CAMP.   

AGAIN I THANK YOU FOR YOUR TREMENDOUS SUPPORT TO BEACON LODGE.  BEACON LODGE LOOKS FORWARD 
TO YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT. 

Submitted by LION/LIONESS LOUANNA BARE 
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     PEACE POSTER CONTEST 

                   AND 

            ESSAY CONTEST 

                       “Share Peace” 

Lions of 14-C-now is the time to order your kits for the 

Peace Poster Contest for 2015-16. Order a kit online at: 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-

projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php or call Club 

Supplies Sales at (630)571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. 

Remember one kit per group such as Boy Scout or Girl 

Scout troops, baseball teams, Sunday school classes and 

most importantly, your children or grandchildren.  

“Peace, Love, and Understanding” Wei Jin Qian, 13 years 

old from China, sponsored by the Dulian Gao E Fu Lions 

Club        2014-15 Grand Prize Winner 

Lions Clubs around the world are, also, encouraged to 

sponsor students in the Lions International Essay Contest. 

This essay contest was created to offer an opportunity to 

visually impaired young people to express their feelings of 

peace. The theme of the 2015-16 International Essay 

Contest is “Share Peace.” Students who are visually impaired and who are ages 11, 12 or 13 on November 15, are 

eligible to participate. For the essay contest rules and application form, go online to: 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/contests/essay-contest.php 

 

 

ANNUAL ART CONTEST FOR KIDS 

Each year, Lions Clubs around the world proudly sponsor the Lions International Peace Poster Contest in local school and 

youth groups. This art contest for kids encourages young people worldwide to express their visions of peace. For more 

than 25 years, millions of children from nearly 100 countries have participated in the contest. 

The theme of the 2015-16 Peace Poster Contest is “Share Peace.” Students, ages 11, 12 or 13 on November 15, are 

eligible to participate. Last date to order a kit is October 1, 2015. http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-

center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php 

Any questions, please contact Lion Patti Hullmann at hullmannt@aol.com or call 717-428-3659. 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/contests/essay-contest.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php
mailto:hullmannt@aol.com
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LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION (LCIF) 

 

 

 

RESPONDING TO HUMANITARIAN NEEDS 

 

Lions by way of LCIF: 

 We “Lions” Give Sight 

 We “Lions” support Youth 

 We “Lions” provide disaster relief 

 We “Lions” address Humanitarian needs 

Our Impact Last Year 

In fiscal year 2013-2014, we had a great impact in lives around the world through 538 grants totaling more than 

US$46 million. Some of our accomplishments included: 

• 51,000 people helped through 154 disaster related grants 
• 10 million people helped through 188 humanitarian grants 
• 16 countries expanded Lions Quest through 37 Core 4 grants 
• 20 grants supported the vaccination of millions of children against measles and rubella 
• 47 SightFirst grants provided eye care services to more than 10 million people, improved 48 eye care facilities 

and/or trained 150 eye care professionals 
Lions Clubs of District 14-C invite me to one of your club meetings for a 20-30 minute presentation on LCIF.  Let me 

show you how LCIF help our District a few years ago and the many ways to donate to LCIF.  

    

 

 

 

Contact: District 14-C LCIF Chairman 

PDG Noah Krout 

H (717) 225-4892 

kroutdeere@comcast.net 

 

http://www.lcif.org/EN/apply-for-a-grant/disaster.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/apply-for-a-grant/standard.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/apply-for-a-grant/core4.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-work/humanitarian-efforts/measles.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/apply-for-a-grant/sightfirst.php
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Invites you to attend our 

85th Anniversary 

Buffet Style Dinner 

 Date: October 17, 2015      Location: Delta Pizza 

Time: 6:00pm—Until      Address: 533 Main St.    
                 Delta, Pa. 17314 

*  Entertainment & Door Prizes     ** Handicap Parking in rear 

**Cut along line & return bottom  

Club Name____________________________   Phone Number_______________  
Member Name_________________________    E-Mail_____________________ 
Address______________________ City ____________ State _____ Zip_____ 

Number Attending__________ X  $14.00 Total______________ 

Mail Reservations and Money to Virginia Buckingham: 

    Address: 553 Wise Rd, Delta, Pa 17314 

    Phone: 717 456-7276 

Reservations must be received by September 15. 2015 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR “CHRISTMAS AT ROCKY RIDGE PARK” 
Looking for a new way to celebrate the Holiday season and meet people.  Invite your friends, family and neighbors to 
celebrate Christmas at Rocky Ridge County Park.  In its 32nd annual of operation, Christmas Magic – A Festival of Lights is 
nationally recognized as one of the Top 12 light shows.  Here is your chance to become a part of it.  

 York County Parks are looking for civic organizations to work at our Food stand at Christmas Magic – A Festival of Lights 
at Rocky Ridge County Park.  At our Food Stand we sell Brown’s Orchard cookies and apply cider, hot cocoa, water, 
popcorn, peanut cones and the cash register.   It takes a minimum of 6 people each night to do the duties.  Several more 
makes it easier and even can get a break to walk the trail.  All helpers get in free. 

The program runs from November 27 – December 31.  Hours we need volunteers is from 5:30 – 9:30 Monday through 
Friday and Saturday and Sunday from 4:30 – 9:30 p.m.  Interested members or groups can call York County Parks at 717-
840-7440 to register or contact Jeri Jones at JeriJones@yorkcountypa.gov or call 717-840-7226. 

 Also, should an organization like to decorate a live tree inside one of the buildings, contact Jeri Jones.   We supply the 6-
foot high tree and lights.  You supply the ornaments and an organizational sign to place on the tree or wall (No floor 
signs allowed).  The trees are decorated between November 20 – November 25.        

Mason-Dixon Lions 

Club 
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DISTRICT 14-C OFFICERS AT THE USA/CANADA FORUM 

  

 

 

 

District 14C Governors at the 

USA Canada Forum, Front row 

Lisa Griffie, Debbie 

McKnight.  Back tire DG John 

Griffie, 1st VDG Kerry 

McKnight and 2nd VDG Dennis 

Cope. 

 

 

 

 

                                

 

District 14C Governors at the Forum. 
1st VDG Kerry getting his Lions University  
Bachelor's degree diploma from Intl President   (Photo’s submitted by Lion Lisa Griffie) 



Yamada at the USA Canada Forum on Sept 18. 
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YORK NEW SALEM ANNUAL 

CHICKEN BAR B Q                     and                   BAKE SALE 

OCTOBER 24, 2015 

          9AM UNTIL 

Located at N. Main St 

across from Subway 

in York New Salem 

 

BBQ EQUIPMENT FOR SALE BY WEIGELSTOWN LIONS CLUB 
  

Offered for sale are two (2) is one (1) Meadowcreek model BBQ144 barbeque grilling trailer. The trailer is nine (9) years 
old and was used four times per year. Each has 4 pits with 36" x 48" stainless steel grates.  
The trailer is located near York, Pa.   
 
The trailer can hold 240# of 
chicken (approx. 50 
halves/grate).  Trailer has 
heavy duty covers, lights 
and 2" ball hitch.  Licensing 
is not required. 
 

$1,500.00 or best 
offer 
 

 
 

Contact Fred Wentzel @ 717-764-0029 for additional 
information.   
 

 Note – one trailer remains for sale!!!! 
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DALLASTOWN LIONS PRESENT AWARDS TO DALLASTOWN AREA SENIOR 
HIGH SCHOOL MARINE CORPS JROTC AT CEREMONY 

Pictured is Lion Nancy Taylor with two cadets from 

our JROTC program in Dallastown.   Not pictured is 

Lion Norman Morris. 

Dallastown Lions Club presented an Appreciation 
Award to the Dallastown Area Senior High School 
Marine Corps JROTC program for all of their support 
and help with all of the Lion Club projects.  Without 
the help and assistance of our JROTC cadets, the 
Lions Club would not be able to do many of the 
projects we do to help our community.  They also 
assist the Lions Club with the maintenance of the 
Dallastown Lions Club Park.  Thanks for everything 
our cadets do for our community and for all of the 
volunteer hours they donate for the betterment of 
their community!  The Lions will be working with the 
JROTC cadets again this year to give back to our 
residents. 

Please like our Facebook page: 
Dallastown Lions Club.   

 

 

Dallastown Lions Club enjoying dinner with our Dallastown Area Senior 

High School Leo Club 

Time to brag just a little! The Dallastown Lions Club could not 

do everything we do without the help and partnership with our 

great school district.  Within our Dallastown Area Senior High 

School we have a Leo Club that is advised by one of our very 

own teachers, Mr. Dane Fickes.  Our Leos have many of their 

own programs for the visually impaired; however, they always 

have time to spend time assisting the Dallastown Lions Club 

with our events as well.  The Leos collect eye glasses and 

hearing aids at the senior high school so we can provide glasses 

and hearing aids to those in our community who may need help 

affording them.  Every year we meet with our Leos and work 

together to make our community a place where everyone can 

succeed and enjoy their lives.  Thanks to our Dallastown Leo 

Club for all that they do!  

Articles submitted by Dallastown Lion Theresa Craley. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCPGjzIba-8cCFYRtPgodSkcFnQ&url=http://theevansconsultinggroup.com/2013/08/01/facebook-for-nonprofits/bigstock-like-thumb-up-symbol-28450430-250x210/&psig=AFQjCNGuIAF-Jq2UZPe8etRyClkO5A4tTw&ust=1442497985522566
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DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB WHITE CANE EVENT 

Pictured is Lion Nancy Taylor with Lion Supporter Jake and Lion 
Amie Wade with Lion Supporters Gwendolyn and Goblin. 

The Dallastown Lions Club held their spring White Cane Event and 

thanks to the generosity of our residents and Nell’s Shurfine 

Dallastown store, we raised over $450.00 that was contributed 

directly to the Pennsylvania Lions Eye Bank.  The Lions will be 

hosting another White Cane Event this fall on Friday, October 23, 

2015 and Saturday, October 24, 2015 at Nell’s Shurfine Dallastown 

store.  This event’s funds will be given to the Leader Dog program.  

The Leader Dog program empowers people who are blind or 

visually impaired with lifelong skills for safe and independent daily 

travel. 

 
 

DALLASTOWN LIONS PARTICIPATE IN DALLASTOWN CARNIVAL 

Dallastown Lions Club members participated in the Dallastown Carnival 

in August by selling hamburgers and hot dogs from Sechrist Meats, and 

fish sandwiches from Mel’s Seafood.  This is one of the Lion’s Club’s 

biggest fundraisers of the year.  We wanted the thank the Borough of 

Dallastown for holding this event and giving the Lions the opportunity 

to participate in it.  We had one of the best year’s ever and we were 

able to put our proceeds back into our community. 

 

 
 

 

DALLASTOWN AREA HIGH SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS 

Pictured is Lion Norman Morris, Scholarship Recipient Emily Forry, Lion 

Nancy Taylor and Scholarship Recipient Alexis Martin. 

Every year the Dallastown Lions Club awards two scholarships to deserving 
students in our school district.  In 2015 scholarships were awarded to Emily 
Forry and to Alexis Martin.  These students are off to their first year of 
college and the Dallastown Lions Club would like to wish them all the best in 
their careers.  The Dallastown Lions Club would also like to remind all of our 
seniors at Dallastown that this scholarship is based on your volunteer and 
community service and not just grades.  We encourage every student and 
family to take the time to apply for our scholarship and who knows, this 
year’s recipient might just be you. 

Articles submitted by Dallastown Lion Theresa Craley. 
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EAST PROSPECT LIONS CLUB LION OF THE YEAR 2014 - 2015 
 

 
Pictured from right to left. Lion Jim Cunningham and 
Terry Kemp, East Prospect Lions Club President 
Lion Jim Cunningham was selected as the East 
Prospect Lions Club Lion of Year for 2014 -2015. 
Jim has willingly participated in all club fund raising 
events and service projects. As a newer member, 
during our planning meetings he made significant 
contributions to improve our club’s processes and 
procedures. Jim is a typically superior performer 
who always has a smile on his face and can be counted 
upon to make our club a better organization to serve our 
community. Congratulations Jim - well deserved. 
Submitted by East Prospect Lions Club President Lion Terry Kemp 
 

 

 

DG JOHN GRIFFIE INDUCTS NEW MEMBER FOR MASON-DIXON LIONS 

 

Pictured is DG John Griffie inducting the Mason-Dixon newest Lion - Don Howard, Scoutmaster of Troop 400. Also 
pictured is Lion Don’s sponsor, club treasurer Dutch Welker.  Submitted by Mason-Dixon Lion President Doug Pope 
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NEW FREEDOM LIONS PRESENT CERTIFICATE OF APPRECIATION 

 

 

New Freedom Lions President Steve Grothey presents a 
Certificate of Appreciation to Brendan Dunlap for his 
volunteering with the 2015 New Freedom Lions Club Carnival 
fundraiser. Brendan attends Red Lion Middle School.  

Submitted by – New Freedom Lion Secretary & District 14-C 
1VDG Kerry McKnight 
 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW OXFORD LIONS CLUB SUPPORTS HOSPICE 

 

 

New Oxford Lions Lisa  Griffie, DG John Griffie and Lion Michele 

Deatrick participating in the VNA Hospice  5K in Hanover on Sept 

12. 

Submitted by Lion Lisa Griffie 
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DISTRICT 14-C 
LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL 
JOHN GRIFFIE JR., DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

116 KOHLER MILL ROAD 

NEW OXFORD, PA 17350 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Thursday 1st East Prospect Lions Tuesday 3rd Upper Adams County Lions ENJOY THE HOLIDAYS

Monday 5th Apple City LEOs Wednesday 4th Plainfield Lions

Tuesday 6th New Freedom Lions Monday 9th Dillsburg

Thursday 8th Susquehanna Lions Tuesday 10th Newville Lions

Tuesday 13th Arendtsville Lions Wednesday 11th White Rose Lions

Monday 19th Camp Hill Lions Thursday 12th Eastgate Sunrise Lions

Tuesday 20th Mechanicsburg Lions Tuesday 17th Fairfield Lions

Wednesday 21st Fairview Wednesday 18th Hanover West Manheim

Thursday 22nd Jacobus Lions & LEOs Monday 23rd Penn Township Lioness

Monday 26th New Cumberland Lions

Tuesday 27th Cashtown

2015-2016 VISITATION SCHEDULE

December 2015 -- NO VISITS SCHEDULEDNovember 2015October 2015


